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Dear Crescentonians  

Another autumn is upon us and as the leaves turn their beautiful colors and remind us 
of the power of seasons, we are reminded that seasons come and go (at least here in the 
northeast!).  Time passes and so do difficult times. This year has certainly been one for 
the books—pandemic, violence, injustice, fires, protests, anger. There is much that 
challenges us and yet, as we have remained faithful to Christ’s work, there has been 
God’s handprints all over the work here at CAPC. We are humbled by His presence. 
 
We rejoiced when we returned to worship in our sanctuary on July 5. Protocols strictly 
in place, even the most trepidatious in our midst grew more comfortable and relaxed 
into worship. We had offered online worship and although we did not choose to do 
‘virtual Communion’ it made our Communion all the more blessed when we could 
return to the table as God’s people, present and in community. 
 
Our mission work did not stumble and we actually added a day to Soup Kitchen servings 
at the height of the pandemic. Donations from the community poured in as people 
trusted us with their offerings that we would dedicate those funds to serving the poor (a 
growing number in these days), and we did. People shared their gratitude and it was a 
comfort to know that families had a full meal at least one or two days in the week, and 
were able to take some food home for later. Our mission partners distributed groceries 
each month as well and we distributed bag lunches on the weekdays we were not serving 
a full meal. In addition, we partnered with other food distribution channels to broaden 
our outreach and the United Way reached out to us to be a point of distribution as well.  
 
With fewer people in the building, we are using the time to continue renovation projects. 
Stonework continues in the front and we are not ceasing to work to resolve the leak in 
the kitchen and choir area (session notes from years and years ago shared their struggle 
with this same issue). We are committed to resolving this at this time so future 
generations can focus on other projects. The county has provided funds for repaving and 
we hope to have the first of the phases completed this fall. 
 
There has been tremendous outpouring from the congregation in the way of phone alls, 
emails, cards and more to reach out to everyone to let them know that the epidemic may 
keep some of us apart but we are never far apart from God’s love.  I hope you feel that as 
well and know that near or far, you remain a Crescentonian and, even more importantly, 
a child of God—deeply loved, called to service, blessed abundantly and forever home. 
  

Pastor Lynn  

  



CAPC Highlights…  

 
Here are just some of the news from the pews to keep you up on all things Crescent! 
 

• Paving Project – With a grant from the county we are proceeding with receiving bids from 

contractors to pave our side parking lot. This includes the staff parking lot area up to the Assembly 

Room and the rest of the small parking area right next to the building. Future projects will include 

the Swain parking lot and First Place parking lot areas as well. We are just learning how to navigate 

this process and we are proceeding (and learning) at a good pace! Will keep you posted as to when 

the paving actually begins (we are expecting late October or early November). 

• We’re not giving up!! We, too, see the water damage in the kitchen and we know this problem has 

been with us literally for decades! We will not stop until we get this repaired. A contractor came out 

to analyze the problem and developed a proposal for repair. We are hopeful that this will fix the 

problem. Work is to begin in October, so stay tuned! Once the roofing problem is fixed we will look 

to replaster in the kitchen and repair the choir room area as well. 

• In August we said farewell to Kennedy Coleman who served as our Office Administrator for about 

a year. Kennedy is off to grad school in Georgia and we wish her well! We have not yet filled this 

position so if you know of anyone who might be interested, we are beginning the search for 

candidates. Until then, please bear with us (especially Pastor Lynn) as we cover her duties until we 

discover who God is calling to serve in our midst next! The office hours are still 8 am until noon and 

people can call the office or stop in. Fridays are a little ‘iffy’ because they are Pastor Lynn’s day off. 

• We started back in worship on July 5 and are so excited to be able to worship as a community. We 

are following strict protocols and everyone attending (at least that I know of) reports feeling VERY 

safe in gathering. We hope you will as well and consider worshipping with us again (if you are not 

already doing so). Especially in these difficult days, we hope you will feel encouraged by God’s love 

and the presence and power of community that flows through this church! 

• We will be organizing clean out days soon as we want to spruce up the boiler room and adjacent 

storage area as well as the storage area on the stairs leading to the basement. Stay tuned and see if 

you will be able to help in this important work! As soon as dates are announced we will let you 

know. Emily Upton is heading up the effort to clean out and organize files so if you’d like to help 

her, please let her know. 

• Valarie’s Soup Kitchen continues with its tremendous work under the guidance of Chef Kevin Cook 

and Pat Fleming. Outside organizations have come to provide health information (Mayor’s Health 

Outreach program); voting registration (Tri-Fold Ministries); census takers, etc. In addition, we have 

received generous donations to this worthy cause and grant work continues to ensure this remains a 

sustainable mission. Thank you to all of our amazing volunteers and especially Chef Kevin! 

 

 

Norma and Leslie Fagan celebrated their  

50th Wedding Anniversary 

Congratulations and many blessings! 
  



(Re-) Opening Day! 

The morning of July 5th, 2020, brought tears of joy to 

Crescent Avenue Presbyterian Church 

worshippers.  After a mournful almost four months 

away from each other, CAPC once again opened its 

doors, welcoming faithful bodies, renewed spirits and a 

powerful witness to God’s promise to never leave 

us.  Beautiful flowers 

given by Session 

brought cheerful 

color to the chancel 

where, once again, we basked in the light shining through our 

beautiful stained glass windows.  Pastor Lynn’s powerful message, 

Cameron’s moving music and seeing each other again face to face 

(albeit, mask to mask) reminded us of God’s love for us and our love 

for each other as sisters and brothers in Christ. 

The reopening came to fruition through 

the work of the CAPC re-opening 

committee, who discussed CDC and 

Presbytery guidelines while considering the needs of our 

congregation.  Worship guidelines were disseminated to members and friends 

prior to opening day and were also published in the bulletin.  Signs welcomed 

worshippers and also alerted everyone to safety protocols.  Temperatures 

were taken upon entering, a hand sanitizer station was put to use and greeters 

reminded all to maintain social distancing of 6 feet “or get noodle” with a six 

foot pool noodle (also on display to demonstrate proper distancing).  To 

celebrate re-opening and the July 4th holiday, gift boxes containing sanitizer, 

goodies and a mask were given out.  Our amazing carpenter/handyman Tom 

Rowe donated 60 lovely cloth masks sewn by his wife.   

After recognizing those who had helped keep things going during our pandemic closure, Session 

recognized and thanked Pastor Lynn for her tireless hard work to keep us connected and afloat.  She was 

presented with a Barnes and Noble gift card, a book of puns, jokes and riddles and also a limerick. 

“There once was a Pastor named Lynn 

Who came to dissuade us from sin. 

Along came a virus 

Yet she continued to inspire us 

And keep us together as kin.” 

    

 

 

 



We returned to worship with serious protocols in 

place—but with our sense of humor intact as 

well! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  



 

Worship, Music & the Arts 

  

We have been blessed since the beginning of July to once again worship in our beloved 

sanctuary.  Other than everyone wearing masks and observing medical protocols, our regular worship 

service is a welcome oasis in the midst of these uncertain times. 

  

Throughout the summer, various soloists have provided glorious music both at the prelude and during 

the offering time.  Beginning in September we have been graced by a quartet consisting of our music 

director, Cameron Kuzepski; Drude and Glen Crane; plus our guest soprano (and sometimes our soloist) 

Kethrellan Peterson.  

  

On September 13th., the teachers who will be teaching in the coming year, were 

commissioned.  Gathered around the baptismal font, Pastor Lynn led a commissioning liturgy for the 

following:  Pat Baker, Janice Haer, Chrystal McArthur, and Director of Children’s Ministry Stephanie 

DeGeneste. 

  

Everyone who was present at this September 13th. service received a key ring wood dove.  It was to 

remind us of the Romans 12 scripture Pastor Lynn preached on and accompanied by the following 

statement and question. 

  

Dove - a symbol of the Holy Spirit as a remembrance that 

you are gifted and called to serve. 

Each of us are gifted by the Holy Spirit.   

How are you using yours? 

  

  

Between now and the beginning of Advent, there will be other special services.  As always, we will 

celebrate World Communion Sunday which is always the first Sunday of October.  Other special 

Sundays will include Reformation Sunday, All Saints Sunday, Thanksgiving Sunday, and culminating 

the liturgical year - Christ the King Sunday.  However, every Sunday is special when you are able to 

worship with us in person.  If you are not able to join us, worship packets are still available on our 

website: crescentonline.org. 

  

Perhaps you have noticed a new category in our prayer concerns: Joys and Thanksgiving.  We would 

love to hear of the joys that have occurred in your life so we may all corporately as the body of Christ 

rejoice with you and give thanks.  Submit these joys and thanksgivings by either calling the church 

office or emailing Pastor Lynn.  

  

May all your worship, whether in our sanctuary or online, be a blessing in your life and bring glory to 

God. 

 

 

  

http://crescentonline.org/


Mindful of the Protocols for Worship 

 

You may be wondering (if you haven’t returned to worship just yet) what are the protocols we have in 

place as we gather for worship? They are listed below. We are still posting worship packets for those 

wishing to worship from home and hope they are a blessing to you. The weekly bulletin is also posted 

online so you can see what is happening on campus. Finally, we are posting sermons online so you can 

‘listen in’ to the sermon. How you choose to worship we know is a very personal decision, but we hope 

you will find something to meet your needs. 

For Worship 

We are eager to return to worship, though we may have feelings of anxiousness. There are guidelines that 

we would like to ensure remain in place as we return to worship to guarantee everyone’s well being and 

safety. Below you will see some of the protocols that we will be enforcing for the duration of COVID-

19.  

 

• We are blessed to have such a large space to worship in, we ask that you maintain a social distance 

of at least 6 feet from one another. Families may worship together. 

 

• Please wear a face covering at all times while on campus. 

 

• Around the sanctuary you will see resources that may be useful to you, such as disinfecting wipes, 

gloves, and hand sanitizing stations. All of these are for you to use! 

 

• We ask that you enter through the Narthex and exit through the church house. Please follow the 

traffic flow so we can ensure everyone maintains social distancing while moving about the 

sanctuary. As you leave, please dispose of any items in the receptable provided. There is also hand 

sanitizer available for a last shot before you leave.  

 

• Restrooms are available, though we are trying to limit the usage of those facilities in efforts to stop 

the spread of COVID-19. 

 

 

Online Bulletins and Worship Packets are available online at:  crescentonline.org 

  

Have we forgotten anything? Please let us know. Contact the church office at 908.756.2468 or email 

Pastor Lynn at lsantulli67@gmail.com 

  

mailto:lsantulli67@gmail.com


 

 
 

Dear Friends in Christ, Over the past few months we have all undergone many trials, 

though we somehow prevail. Much like the church. As director of music it is my privilege to 

work alongside many great musicians in the CAPC Chancel Choir. Though, throughout the 

past several months, I have lost that ability. Due to the many protocols that we need to 

follow as a congregation, we are not able to permit the CAPC Chancel Choir to sing 

together. Though we are allowed and are happy to have a number of guest artists come 

through our doors and offer their musical abilities for us to praise the Lord.  

Throughout the months of July, and August we had a number of spectacular musicians 

give their time to lead our music in worship, the names of those musicians include: Emily 

Meakin, Andrew Walton, Sarah Ragan, Gus Mercante, Andrea Nestman, Kethrellan Peterson, 

Kim and Phill Doucette, and Cicilia Tucker-Myers. We ask that you remember them in your 

prayers of thanks and well-being.  

Going forward, we have been graced with the ability to have a quartet for Sunday 

services. They will offer many different styles of music, from the renaissance era, to the 

contemporary anthems, and everything in between. We hope that they will enhance your 

prayer life within the walls of Crescent Avenue Presbyterian Church.  

The works of the Lord are wonderful indeed. Let us offer back to God a portion 

of what has been given to us, for the glory of God’s name.  

Cameron J. S. Kuzepski, FGMS  

Director of Music  
 



 

 

Greetings from the Congregational Care Committee! It has certainly been quite the strange time for our 

church family, the country, and the world, but we are getting through it the best we can, and will 

hopefully come out the other side stronger, closer, and more faithful as a community. 

 

While me may be a strong faith community, that community is still made up of individuals, and 

individuals can sometimes feel lonely or be struggling in one way or another. This feeling can certainly 

be exacerbated by the larger community around us, and compound that with a Global Pandemic, Social 

Injustices, and Isolation. We hope that together as a community we can help build up individuals and 

offer support, a prayer, and God’s love. 

 

We offer this through a personal card just to let you know that someone is thinking about you, a phone 

call just to check in, an email to pop up and say hello. There are so many simple ways to strengthen our 

community.  

 

If isolation, anxiety, economic uncertainty, and the daily onslaught of bad news generated by the 

coronavirus pandemic are taking a heavy toll on your mood, you’re not alone. Please reach out to 

someone. So many of us are feeling the stress of social isolation, the worry about jobs, money, and 

health, and the profound feelings of loss that many of us are experiencing at the moment. 

 

If you or someone you know in our faith community is struggling and needs someone to talk to please 

reach out to either Pastor Lynn (908-756-2468) or the Congregational Care Committee through Laura 

Mann  (Lemann1229@gmail.com  908-872-9203). We are here to come together and build each other 

up.  

 

  

Finance & Stewardship  
 As we enter into Autumn, we continue to have much to be grateful 

for.  We have been able to start worshipping together again as we have 

new protocols to protect each other.  Our food ministries continue to 

provide nutritious food for those in need and we have received several more grants to support this 

mission into the future.  We have continued support through our offerings and the budgeted 

operations of Crescent.  The Payroll Protection Program money that we received will allow us to 

reduce our budgeted deficit for the year and reduce the pull of Endowment Fund money to fund our 

operating loss.  
 

mailto:Lemann1229@gmail.com


 

Valarie’s Soup Kitchen News 

In preparation for cold weather we have begun serving guests outside the Assembly Room door, rather 

than the organ door.  This allows us to keep the food warmer because it is closer to the kitchen and also 

allows the volunteers to keep an eye on the line and see when replenishment of the hot meals is 

required.  It is saving us a lot of back and forth time as well. 

Tape has been put on the staff parking driveway to indicate direction in and out 

and where each guest is to wait before approaching the table for service.  Plans 

are for Tom Rowe to construct something with PVC pipes and shower curtains to 

separate the guests waiting for service and those leaving after getting their food. 

We are looking into a tent/canopy set up to cover the serving tables for 

inclement weather, as we have been blessed with sunny, temperate days thus 

far.  There will still be a gap between the steps and the tables and it will be 

necessary to prop the Assembly Room doors open when the weather gets 

colder, rather than having them fully open as we have them now.  Chef Kevin 

has suggested that perhaps a curtain could be put across the door to the 

outside to keep the cold out and the heat in and we will also close the doors 

to the hallway to keep cold air from getting into the rest of the church. 

We may need to purchase an additional warmer (the enclosed 

appliance with trays that we currently use in the kitchen) to 

stage near the Assembly Room door so that food can be kept 

warm as long as possible before being put outside.  We are 

considering how or if we can offer coffee and hot beverages 

during cold weather since the hot beverage set up and service 

was a bottle neck when we served inside due to the necessity 

of guests having to add sugar, milk, etc. to customize the 

coffee to their tastes.  We are currently only serving water and 

cold beverages. 

Through my contact with Summit Animal Rescue (SARA) 

we are now getting some desserts and pastries from the Stop 

and Shop in Berkeley Heights.  These items are delivered to my house on Sunday afternoons and I bring 

them to CAPC on Monday or Tuesday. 

Suggestions for letting guests in a few at a time to eat and then leave before another group was let in 

were not practical as getting people to leave when the weather is cold or inclement would be difficult to 

enforce and sanitation between groups would be an issue. 



Janet Ramsey and I continue to do the shopping for the bag lunch supplies 

and Emily Upton has been our faithful bag packer and advisor of when 

inventories of bag supplies are low. 

Tommy, a faithful guest who was also a helper in overseeing the clothing 

table when we were inside and overseeing the food table at the organ door 

passed away suddenly at the end of July.  We only knew him as Tommy, 

always a gentleman and always ready to help wherever and whenever 

needed, but we wanted his family to know how much he was liked and 

respected and would be missed.  With the efforts of Jo-Ann Bandomer 

we were able to locate his family and took up a collection from the 

volunteers, past and present, and were able to give his family a card 

with $550 in it. 

On Tuesday, September 15th Andre McIntyre arranged for 

representatives to be on site during VSK food service to offer voter 

registration assistance to our guests.  Eight new voters were registered. 

We continue to have an affable and fun group of volunteers on Tuesdays who work well together and 

somehow get the food out under the direction of Chef Kevin.  These volunteers are:  Janet Ramsey, 

Sherrie Granger, Rich Mirocco, Mary Clair Givelber, Barbara Ridzy, Joanne Macaluso, and me; in 

July/August we had volunteers from Kevin’s church in Dunellen, Karen and her daughter, Gabriella, as 

well as 2 teens, Giancarlo and Steven.  The Costco Pickup Team is also an essential part of VSK.  They 

are: Gary Mann, Joan Van Pelt, Jo-Ann Bandomer, Emily Upton and Darcella Sessomes. 

Thank you to all volunteers!  Without you, there would be no Valarie’s Soup Kitchen. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Mission and Outreach 

 

On Tuesday, September 15th, volunteers from Tri-

Fold Ministries - Women’s Table, set up a table 

during the hours of the VSK soup kitchen allowing 

the public to complete their voting registration 

application. Led by Reverend Miriam Shaw, they 

were able to bring this important mission directly 

to the people on the street register 8 new voters. 

Just an example of the work of committee to assist 

Plainfield community!  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 

Thank you to Williamson Realty in Green Brook for your 

donation to CAPC’s Valarie’s Soup Kitchen.  Your support is 

greatly appreciated!   

  

 
 

  



   

Membership and Evangelism 

We hope you are enjoying our FaceBook posts!  Please remember to like and share.  This is a great and 

easy way to support and publicize CAPC.  On our website, crescentonline.org , you can find audio of 

past sermons, the weekly worship packet and the current Sunday Bulletin as well as much other 

information.  And remember, there is a “Donate now” button which makes your financial support easy 

and secure.   

The committee recently created and handed out CAPC bookmarks to Sunday School students to be used 

with the Bibles they were given by the Sunday School.    

Do you miss seeing our entire congregation “up close and personal” during these times? We do too!  So 

we have decided to assemble a virtual “Passing of the Peace” which we hope you will ALL participate 

in.  Just have someone take a short video you waving to the camera or take a selfie of yourself doing 

so.   Families can do it all as one.  Send your video to BJ Snyder by email (dillyanwen@aol.com).   If 

you need help, or cannot do the video yourself, fear not!  We are here to help, just let BJ know.  (You 

can also text or call me at 908-229-6808.) 

Look forward in the near future for information regarding another tasty project you may enjoy.  (Hint, 

hint!) 

 

Jack Shuster turned 95!   

We love you Jack! 

 

 

 

Know of any other milestones you’d like to share with the congregation?  

Please let us know! Call the church office and speak with Pastor Lynn 

 

  

  

mailto:dillyanwen@aol.com


 

Sunday School...Zooming Right Along in 2020-2021 

 

Saturday, September 12th couldn't have been a more fabulous weather day for the planned Sunday 

School drive by event.  The members of the Sunday School team, Pat Baker, Janice Haer, Chrystal 

McArthur and I, were fired up and ready to 

roll.  The idea behind our drive by event was 

to reconnect with students we hadn't seen all 

summer and give them a bag filled with 

goodies to introduce them to the 2020-2021 

program year theme, Growing in God's 

Love.  Thanks to an idea from the Evangelism 

and Outreach committee and Pastor Lynn's 

creativity we had beautiful bookmarks, on 

which we wrote a personalized message on 

the back, to accompany the Growing in God's 

Love story Bible,  journal notebooks, and 

snacks for the goodie bag we were going to 

give away.  Chrystal McArthur made some very colorful signs to use in the parking lot, signs that have 

now been repurposed for our hallway bulletin board, to welcome our students. 

The McIntyre family arrived by car and Wendy arrived on foot to Crescent's parking lot on First Place 

where we were waiting to welcome everyone.  The first thing Pat and I noticed is how much Nina, 

Xavier, and Wendy had grown over the summer.  Pastor Lynn joined us out in the parking lot and we all 

had such a nice time getting reconnected.  Seeing students in person after spring Zoom Sunday School 

classes due to Covid-19 and the usual summer hiatus was so wonderful.  Hearing their voices was like 

music to our ears. 

Our Sunday School team was commissioned during Sunday's 

worship service.  After service we all rushed home to ensure 

we were in place for our kick off Sunday School 

lesson.  While previous commitments prevented a number of 

our students from being on the 12:30 Zoom call, Wendy was 

there and she enthusiastically participated in the lesson.  Our 

aims were to get to know each other a little better and get to 

know a little bit about our new curriculum.  We all shared 

something that happened over the summer that made us 

happy.  What an interesting exchange of information occurred 

among us!  The teachers previewed the first unit of our new 

curriculum which is called Brave Women and Men in the Bible.  The PCUSA materials that we will be 

utilizing this year are highly interactive for the students and also contain components to help families 

engage their children in their spiritual formation.  The first five lessons will cover stories about Abraham 

and Isaac, Miriam, Samuel, a courageous woman, and the three Hebrew boys. With each lesson students 



will read and hear stories from the Bible, pause to let each story find its way into their hearts and minds, 

engage their curiosity and imagination with the Bible story through wondering questions and activities 

exploring God's presence, and wrestle with how they fit in the story as they seek to discover what God is 

calling them to do.  Our verse for the year is actually the prayer of Janice's, Pat's, Chrystal's and my 

heart regarding our students, "May the Lord direct your hearts into God's love and Christ's 

perseverance." ~ II Thessalonians 3:5. 

While issues related to Covid-19 still make it a wiser course of action to hold Zoom Sunday School 

classes, our department had a great kick off weekend and we feel we're already zooming right along to a 

program year that will bring righteous results for our students, their families, and our church as we all do 

things to ensure we're growing in God's love. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  



  

Camp Johnsonburg Comes to CAPC Sunday School Students 
  

 

I wonder how many Camp Johnsonburg campers were totally disappointed 

when the camp's May website announcement stated that they would not be 

hosting summer camp on the camp grounds.  For the last few years a 

number of CAPC Sunday School students who achieved faithful attendance 

at Sunday School, i.e. 80% or higher, received full scholarships to Camp 

Johnsonburg.  The congregation delighted in hearing Xavier and Nina 

McIntyre and McRae and Wendy Nkellefack report about their camp 

experiences during a September Children's Message time slot.  This year 

Covid-19 co-opted camp in its usual form, but that did not stop the creative 

staff of Camp Johnsonburg from providing a unique camp 

experience.  They offered a creative alternative that worked out wonderfully 

for CAPC's SS students.    

  

The Camp Johnsonburg website touted that #jburg 2U was going to be 

camp-in-a-box for all ages featuring "fun camp swag, recipes for easy 

ice cream and campfire snacks, crafts, discussion starters, prayer 

activities, and so much more."  That sounded pretty cool.  Because the 

Education & Discipleship committee was so impressed with the way 

our SS students finished out the 2019-2020 SS program year despite all 

the Covid-19 related challenges, and we also realized the summer of 

2020 might be quite unusual, we decided to 

purchase the Camp Johnsonburg kits for all 

our students. The kits were a hit as you can 

see from the photos that accompany this 

article.  Here is a quote from BJ Snyder, "Getting the 

Camp Johnsonburg packet was quite exciting for me and my 

three grandsons.  Such a wonderful surprise!  It was chock full 

of great items and activities, which were both fun and meaningful.  The first 

activity we tackled was the ice cream, which was surprisingly easy and 

tasty!  All three boys, 2, 3 1/2 and 6 1/2 years old, were able to take 

part.  We also enjoyed the finger maze- quite relaxing.  But perhaps even 

more meaningful than getting the packet, was the thought conveyed to 

students that they are thought of, cared about and loved by their church 

during this time apart.  Thank you CAPC."  Donna Amah said in a recent text, "Immediately when the 

kids received their gift package, they were so excited. My daughter Divya opened it and called her 

brother to join her.  She just couldn't wait to enjoy it.  She sat on the floor and assembled it.  I was very 

excited myself to see her so involved. Thank you." 

  



We know that our God is a wonderful Waymaker.  When our students with faithful attendance, Nina 

McIntyre (84%) and Wendy Nkellefack (97%) couldn't go to camp, Camp Johnsonburg not only came 

to them, but because of the economical price of #jburg2U, all CAPC families with Sunday School 

students were blessed to receive one of the kits.  The Education & Discipleship committee was 

overjoyed to provide this experience for the children. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

CAPC Director of Music entails many duties but 

we never expected this one! It truly is a 

‘noteworthy’ accomplishment.  Thank you 

Cameron for the beautiful job painting the music 

room, complete with special quotes.   

 

 

 

  



Zoom Meetings – Help Keep Us in Touch! 
 

  

The Heart of Christian Faith 

Wednesday evenings at 7 pm on Zoom we explore theology guided by theologian and 

author Alistair McGrath.  No previous experience required, just a desire to explore 

what we believe and why and lift questions for reflection. Let Pastor Lynn know you 

would like to be included. She will let you know what materials are required. 

Fellowship and laughter? Well, those are just a couple of the side benefits. 

 In the News…from the Pews 

Thursdays at noon we gather to discuss current events. Grab a drink from the 

comfort of your own home or office and join in the conversation (or just listen in). 

Contact Pastor Lynn at mlsantulli67@gmail.com and you will be forwarded the link 

 

Daily Bible Inspirations 4+ 
Holy Bible verses & devotions 

Joyverse – for Apple users 
 

https://apps.apple.com/app/apple-store/id494789758?pt=118050923&ct=taf&mt=8 

 

  

https://apps.apple.com/us/developer/joyverse/id1065268412
https://apps.apple.com/app/apple-store/id494789758?pt=118050923&ct=taf&mt=8


 
  

When 
heartache   grief   sorrow   despair 

when suffering 
overwhelms and envelops your 

heart... 
the Holy Spirit whispers softly, 

tenderly 
"Endure.  Endure. 

I have prepared a place 
in your heart for 

hope." 
 

The same God 
who brought the Israelites 

up from the bondage of slavery 
to the wilderness at Sinai... 

This same God 
will bring you up too from your 
wilderness bondage of suffering 

as He did for the Israelites... 
by lifting you up 

as on wings of eagles... 
and give you a character of 

endurance. 
 
 

For the Holy Spirit Place of Love... 
prepared in your heart by the 
One who was Suffering itself 
and willingly gave up His Life 

to give you yours... 
This Holy Spirit Place of Love 

will give you hope... 
born from your 

suffering  enduring  character... 
A hope rooted in God. 
A hope rooted in Jesus. 
A hope rooted in Love. 

 
Thus when we are filled with the 

Holy Spirit of Hope 
we will, as the people of God, 

the beloved sheep of His pasture... 
we will eagerly desire to enter His 

gates and courts 
with thanksgiving and praise 
to worship Him joyfully with 

gladness and singing... 
because of this Holy Spirit gift 

called 
Hope. 

 
Hope. 

A beginning.  An end. 
An end.  A beginning. 

Given.  In.  Love. 
 

 

Ex.19:2-8a    Psalm 100   Rom.5:1-8 
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At CAPC we love to welcome you to worship! Yes, we are keeping our 

safe distances (unlike our little quoddy friend below) and we have 

strong  health and safety protocols in place (including taking 

temperatures), BUT we hope you will find your time with us just as 

warm and inviting! Come and join us for music that moves the soul, 

sermons that speak to the heart in a sanctuary that lifts your spirits. 

Worship each Sunday at 10:30 am (prelude begins at 10:15 am). 

Come, let us gather in God’s house for worship 
 

 

 
 

 
 

Crescent Avenue Presbyterian Church 

716 Watchung Avenue, Plainfield, New Jersey 07060 

908.756.2468       www.crescentonline.org 


